
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

2 February 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 10 October 2023 appointing Co-Chairs of the Ad Hoc 
Working Group on the revitalization of the work of the General Assembly, I have the 

honour to circulate a letter dated 26 January 2024 from the Co-Chairs, H.E. Mr. Cornel 
Feruté, Permanent Representative of Romania, and H.E. Ms. Menissa Rambally, 

Permanent Representative of Saint Lucia. 

The letter contains a roadmap outlining the schedule of consultations to be held 

during the seventy-eighth session of the General Assembly. 

I take this opportunity to thank once again Ambassador Feruta and Ambassador 
Rambally for accepting this very important responsibility. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Ban 
Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 



The Permanent Mission of Saint Lucia 
to the United Nations 

The Permanent Mission of Romania 
to the United Nations 

26 January 2024 

Excellency, 

It is our distinct pleasure to refer to the decision of the President of the General Assembly of 10 October 

2023, appointing us as Co-facilitators of the Ad Hoc Working Group on the Revitalization of the Work of the 

General Assembly (AHWG) during the seventy-eighth session. 

At the outset, we wish to reiterate our firm commitment to the advancement of the intergovernmental 

negotiations on the Revitalization of the General Assembly, with a focus on facilitating meaningful engagement, 

through participative and inclusive dialogues among Member States and other stakeholders. 

Our aim for the upcoming months is to accelerate progress on the implementation of mandates stemming 

from previous resolutions on the topic of the General Assembly Revitalization, while at the same time promoting 

an innovative spirit in addressing the challenges that remain unabated thus far. 

Pursuant to Resolution 77/335 of 1 September 2023, during the seventy-seventh session, the AHWG will 

hold consultations with Member States on the first two thematic clusters: the Role and Authority of the General 

Assembly and the Working Methods of the General Assembly. To that end, we are pleased to share with you a 

roadmap outlining the schedule of consultations, that will serve as the basis for the planned interactions in the 

months ahead: 

• 20 February 2024 - General Debate on the Revitalization of the Work of the General

Assembly;

• 28 March 2024 - First Thematic Debate on the Role and Authority of the General

Assembly

• 22 April 2024 - Second Thematic Debate on the Working Methods of the General

Assembly

• 28 June 2024 - Interactive Dialogue between the Permanent Missions and the United

Nations Secretariat

As co-facilitators of the AHWG, we endeavour to provide any assistance required during the upcoming 

months and we hope to count on your delegation's engagement and support throughout the consultation process. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

Menissa Rambally 
Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary 
Permanent Representative of Saint Lucia to the 

United Nations 

Cornet Feruta 
Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary 

Permanent Representative of Romania 
to the United Nations 
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